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No. Date 
Received 

Lead 
Petitioner 

No. of 
Signature
s 

Description  Presented To Referred 
To 

Date 
Ackno
wledge
d 

Contact Officer Action Taken Review 
Requested
/ Outcome 

1 6/6/18 Lisa Siddall 1249 Objecting to the closure of 
the hydrotherapy pool at 
Seven Hills School 

Council – 6/6/18 Cllr Jayne 
Dunn 

7/6/18 Joanne 
Short/Philippa 
Burdett 

Letter sent 3/7/18 informing of the budget pressure on 
the Local Authority, including schools, and expressing 
the Council’s support to the School with regard to the 
proposals.  

 

2 11/6/18 Alex 
Hinchcliffe 

201 Requesting that animal 
circuses in Sheffield be 
banned 

Council – 4/7/18 Cllr Mary 
Lea 

5/7/18 June 
Henson/Denise 
Gambles 

Following a meeting between Cllr Lea, Laraine Manley 
(Executive Director, Place) and the lead petitioner, the 
Council agreed to review its policies on this issue.   

 

3 15/6/18 Robin Storey 401 Requesting a pedestrian 
crossing on Carter Knowle 
Road, next to the Prince of 
Wales pub 

Council – 4/7/18 Cllr Lewis 
Dagnall 

5/7/18 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 5/3/19 informing that limitations on the 
Council’s resources had resulted in requests for road 
safety schemes having to be assessed and prioritised, 
based on an agreed criteria, one of which related to 
injury accidents. The request had been investigated, 
and as there had been no serious injuries/accidents in 
the last six years, it would not be considered a priority. 
Lead petitioner informed that the request would be kept 
on the request list, and reviewed again if funding 
becomes available.  

 

4 19/6/18 Stuart Wilson 67 Objecting to the sale of 
Council-owned land on 
Westminster Avenue 

Council – 4/7/18 Cllr Jim 
Steinke 

5/7/18 Lesley Dyson Email sent 19/7/18 informing the lead petitioner that he 
would be kept up to date on any progress. Meeting 
arranged for September, 2018. 

 

5 27/6/18 Antony May 6 Requesting the Council to be 
more open with information 
on contracts and other 
services it purchased 

Council – 4/7/18 Cllr Olivia 
Blake 

5/7/18 Marilyn 
Fisher/Philippa 
Burdett 

Letter sent 13/8/18 informing of the Council’s 
procedures with regard to Freedom of Information 
requests, including information on the number of, and 
reasons for, exemptions under the Act in 2017/18.  

 

6 29/6/18 Name 
withheld 

19 Requesting the blocking off of 
a stairwell at flats on Oxford 
Street to stop anti-social 
behaviour 

Council – 4/7/18 Cllr Jim 
Steinke 

5/7/18 Lesley Dyson Letter sent 17/7/18 informing that the request would be 
considered – with all health and safety issues being 
taken into account – and lead petitioner would be kept 
up to date following the investigations. 

 

7 3/7/18 P. Bramall 59 Objecting to Planning 
Application 18/01640/FUL – 
Beighton Road, Oldale 
Grove, Meetinghouse Croft 
and Lambcroft Lane 

City Growth 
Service 

  Howard Baxter Letter sent 10/12/18 informing the lead petitioner that 
the application had been withdrawn, and that an 
application for an amended scheme was likely to be 
submitted some time in 2109.  

 

8 12/7/18 Rhiannon 
Owen 
(Hallam 
Riders 
Group) 

409 Requesting the development 
of public bridleways in the 
Rivelin Valley area 

Council – 5/9/18 Cllr Jack 
Scott 

6/9/18 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 8/10/18 informing that Councillors and 
officers would be working through the ideas discussed 
at the site meeting on 3/10/18. Lead petitioner to be 
kept updated as regards the Council’s view on the best 
way forward. 

 

9 31/7/18 Louise 
McDonagh 

12 Objecting to the Council’s 
expenditure on the cutting 
down of trees 

Council – 5/9/18 Cllr Lewis 
Dagnall 

6/9/18 Joanne 
Short/Philippa 
Burdett 

Email sent 27/9/18 providing clarification on the Streets 
Ahead programme, focussing on the tree replacement 
work. Lead petitioner informed that a meeting had 
been planned with STAG (Sheffield Tree Action 
Group), to discuss the concerns regarding the nature 
and pace of the tree replacement work. 

 

10 4/9/18 Jodie 
Stevenson 

566 Requesting the revocation of 
the licence for Doggy Den, 
Little London Road 

Council – 5/9/18 Cllr Jack 
Scott 

6/9/18 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 13/9/18 informing that this is a matter for 
the Licensing Committee, and that Cllr Scott has asked 
that a report on the issue be presented to the 
Committee as and when all the relevant evidence is 
available. 

 

11 4/9/18 Tahsin Uddin 42 Requesting a Public Space Council – 5/9/18 Cllr Jim 6/9/18 Lesley Dyson Letter sent 3/10/18 informing that, as there was no  
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Protection Order to the alley 
between Ainsty Road and 
South View Crescent  

Steinke evidence of persistent levels of ASB, it would not 
warrant a Public Space Protection Order at this time. 
Lead petitioner advised to continue logging incidents, 
and reporting them to the police. The police also asked 
to give the area extra attention as part of their patrols.  

12 5/9/18 No lead 
petitioner 
identified 

118 Objecting to the application 
for a premises licence at 
Bargain Booze, 16 Cross 
Street, Woodhouse  

Licensing Service Licensing 
Sub-
Committee 
– 9/10/18 

 Julia 
Triandafilliths 

Application granted at Licensing Sub-Committee on 
9/10/18. 

 

13 24/8/18 Name 
withheld 

28 Requesting action against a 
tenant 

 Cllr Jim 
Steinke 

 Lesley Dyson Letters sent to lead petitioners 18/10/18 informing that 
investigations are ongoing, and encouraging residents 
to complete diary sheets in terms of incidents. 

 

14 2/9/18 Mohammed 
Khan 

19 Requesting a review of 
parking restrictions on Selby 
Road  

Strategic 
Transport and 
Infrastructure 

  Brian Hey Acknowledgement emailed 7/9/18, including a screen 
shot and explanation of the location and extent of the 
single yellow lines at this location. Lead petitioner 
advised that officers are not aware of any other yellow 
lines on Selby Road, and that the request made for the 
removal of some of the lines would be processed if and 
when adequate resources become available.    

 

15 17/9/18 Janice 
Pearson 

156 Supporting the application for 
a premises licence at Bargain 
Booze, 16 Cross Street, 
Woodhouse 

Licensing Service Licensing 
Sub-
Committee 
– 9/10/18 

 Julia 
Triandafilliths 

Application granted at Licensing Sub-Committee on 
9/10/18. Petition referred to at the meeting, but not 
considered as part of the application as not received 
within the required timescale. 

 

16 19/9/18 Michael Miller 2569 Requesting developers to 
make their viability 
assessments public 

Cabinet – 19/9/18 
 

Safer and 
Stronger 
Communitie
s Scrutiny  
Committee 
– 8/11/18 

 Alice Nicholson Lead petitioner attended the Scrutiny meeting on 
8/11/18. The Committee agreed that the Executive 
Director, Place and the Cabinet Member for Transport 
and Development lobby the Government to adopt a 
policy of viability assessments at the end of the 
planning process. 

 

17 15/9/18 Derek 
Hutchinson 

47 Requesting the abolition of 
the Lord Mayor 

Council – 3/10/18 Cllr Julie 
Dore 

4/10/18 Lisa Hattersley Email sent 25/10/18 informing of the role of the Lord 
Mayor, and that a request had been made for the 
Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee to 
examine the role in order to raise the profile of the Lord 
Mayor, and improve the public’s understanding of the 
role.  

 

18 28/9/18 Beverley 
Nunn 

189 Requesting traffic-calming 
measures on Myrtle Road 

Council – 3/10/18 Cllr Jack 
Scott 

4/10/18 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 31/10/18 confirming that, as stated at the 
meeting held with the lead petitioner on 30/10/18, the 
Council would look into the request in more detail. 

 

19 2/10/18 Rusty 
Channer 

17,558 Requesting the Council to 
keep Magid Magid as Mayor 
of Sheffield 

Council – 3/10/18 Cllr Julie 
Dore 

4/10/18 Lisa Hattersley Email sent 25/10/18 informing of the role of the Lord 
Mayor, and that a request had been made for the 
Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee to 
examine the role in order to raise the profile of the Lord 
Mayor, and improve the public’s understanding of the 
role. 

 

20 2/10/18 John 
Cawthorne 

694 Opposing the introduction of 
double yellow lines outside 
King Edward School, 
Clarkehouse Road 

Council – 3/10/18 Cllr Jack 
Scott 

4/10/18 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 8/10/18 informing that, following the 
meeting held on 2/10/18 to discuss possible options, 
officers would work through these, and contact him, 
letting him know the Council’s preferred view. Further 
letter sent 28/11/18 providing an explanation on the 
main issues raised by the lead petitioner at the meeting 
held on 2/10/18.  

 

21 30/9/18 John Turner 30 Objecting to the change of 
use of the car park at the 
New Inn, 282 Hollinsend 
Road to a children’s play 

Licensing Service 
– 30/9/18 

  Georgina Hollis Letter sent 8/11/18 informing that officers from the 
Council’s Licensing and Environmental Protection 
Services, and South Yorkshire Police, had visited the 
premises to monitor the position. As a result, additional 
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area/sitting area measures had been requested, and had been 
implemented. The officers would continue to carry out 
additional checks. Lead petitioner informed that 
planning permission was not required and that the 
concerns regarding parking had been forwarded to 
Parking Services.   

22 28/10/18 Danielle 
Brearley 

138 Requesting a pedestrian 
crossing at the junction of 
Stannington Road, Acorn 
Drive and Nook Lane 

Council – 7/11/18 Cllr Jack 
Scott 

9/11/18 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 17/12/18 informing that limitations on the 
Council’s resources had resulted in requests for road 
safety schemes having to be assessed and prioritised, 
based on an agreed criteria. The request had been 
investigated, and as there had only been one injury 
accident in the last five years, it would not be 
considered a priority. Lead petitioner informed that the 
request would be kept on the request list, and reviewed 
again if funding became available.  

 

23 31/10/18 Tina Ball 695 Requesting the Council to 
welcome more child refugees 
to the City 

Council – 7/11/18 Cllr Jackie 
Drayton 

9/11/18 Julie Jennings   

24 2/11/18 Hemen Karim 48 Supporting Planning 
Application 18/03472/FUL – 
30A Commonside 

City Growth 
Service – 2/11/18 

  Marcus Young Application granted conditionally by the Planning and 
Highways Committee on 27/11/19 

 

25 5/11/18 Pat Davey 2039 Requesting the installation of 
a plaque in the Town Hall to 
commemorate the service 
given by the people of 
Sheffield during the conflict of 
war 

Council – 7/11/18 Cllr Mary 
Lea 

9/11/18 June 
Henson/Denise 
Gambles 

Meetings have been taking place with a view to a 
plaque being installed in the Town Hall in July, 2019.  
The lead petitioner has been involved in the meetings. 

 

26 7/11/18 Yasar 
Mohammed 

617 Objecting to the proposed 
closure of Woodburn Road 
Football PowerLeague 

Council – 7/11/18 Cllr Mary 
Lea 

9/11/18 June 
Henson/Denise 
Gambles 

Letter sent 21/5/19, confirming that the football centre 
would continue to operate, and that the services of an 
expert operator to run the services had been secured. 
The Council was looking at long-term options to invest 
in, and improve, the facility.   

 

27 21/11/18 Bridget Ingle 2500 Objecting to Planning 
Application 18/00146/OUT – 
Housing development on the 
line of the Roman Ridge 

Cabinet – 
21/11/18 

Planning 
and 
Highways 
Committee 

 Howard Baxter Application withdrawn by the applicants. Email sent to 
lead petitioner 25/4/19 informing of this. 

 

28 5/12/18 Graham 
Turnbull 

1415 Requesting the closure of 
roads at school entrances to 
motorised traffic when 
children are going to, and 
leaving, school. 

Council – 5/12/18 Cllr Lewis 
Dagnall 

6/12/18 Joanne 
Short/Philippa 
Burdett 

Letter sent (from Cllr Bob Johnson) informing of the 
“School Streets” scheme, where roads outside schools 
are temporarily closed at school drop off and pick up 
times. Lead petitioner informed of a similar scheme 
being trialled at two of the City’s schools, in conjunction 
with Clean Air Day, on 20/6/19, which would hopefully 
shape the Council’s future plans on this issue. 

 

29 5/12/18 John 
Grayson 

49 Requesting the Council not to 
place any more children in 
the Earl Marshall Guest 
House 

Council – 5/12/18 Cllr Jim 
Steinke 

6/12/18 Lesley Dyson Letter sent 1/2/19 informing of the Council’s duty in 
terms of providing interim accommodation for families 
with children, who may be homeless and do not have a 
place to stay. Lead petitioner informed that, in 
emergencies, families could be moved to a temporary 
accommodation unit, which would be licenced to 
provide hotel/bed and breakfast accommodation, and 
meets all relevant requirements. Commitment made to 
minimise the use of such accommodation for no longer 
than two weeks, if possible. 

 

30 5/12/18 Sahira Irshad 153 Requesting the Council and 
police to consider installing 

Council – 5/12/18 Cllr Jim 
Steinke 

6/12/18 Lesley Dyson Letter sent 4/2/19 informing of the pros and cons of 
CCTV cameras, and explaining that the most effective 
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CCTV at locations in the 
Abbeydale Road area 

way of dealing with the issues in this area would be the 
continued joint work between the Council, its partner 
agencies and the local community.   

31 5/12/18 Iain Smith 52 Requesting the Council to 
keep Woodbourn Stadium 
open on Monday and Friday 
evenings 

Council – 5/12/18 Cllr Mary 
Lea 

6/12/18 June 
Henson/Denise 
Gambles 

Letter sent 10/5/19 informing that the Council, whilst 
expressing regret at the stadium being closed for part 
of the week last winter, had held positive discussions 
with the operator (Sheffield Hallam University), and 
was hopeful that the provision would improve in the 
2019/20 winter period. 

 

32 2/1/19 Ibrar Hussain 122 Requesting the Council to 
explore all options in 
connection with the traffic 
congestion problems at the 
railway station  

Cabinet – 9/1/19 Cllr Lewis 
Dagnall 

9/1/19 Tracey Hollis Email sent 4/9/19 informing that the Council was in the 
process of arranging meetings with Station managers 
to discuss proposals in that area. Funding has been 
allocated to fund a study to look at viable options.  

 

33 7/1/19 Christopher 
Walker 

11 Requesting the 
implementation of measures 
to control inappropriate 
parking of vehicles on Norton 
Church Road 

Council – 9/1/19 Cllr Jack 
Scott 

9/1/19 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 16/1/19 informing that, due to budget 
constraints, the Council was being forced to prioritise 
the implementation of such measures, based on an 
agreed criteria. Lead petitioner informed that other 
schemes had a higher priority, therefore it was not 
likely that such measures would be implemented in the 
near future. 

 

34 8/1/19 John 
Grayson 

21 Requesting the Council not to 
place children and vulnerable 
single women in Earl 
Marshall Guest House 

Council – 9/1/19 Cllr Jim 
Steinke 

9/1/19 Lesley Dyson Letter sent 1/2/19 informing of the Council’s duty in 
terms of providing interim accommodation for families 
with children, who may be homeless and do not have a 
place to stay. Lead petitioner informed that, in 
emergencies, families could be moved to a temporary 
accommodation unit, which would be licenced to 
provide hotel/bed and breakfast accommodation, and 
meets all relevant requirements. Commitment made to 
minimise the use of such accommodation for no longer 
than two weeks, if possible. 

 

35 16/1/19 Andrew 
Woodhead 

14 Objecting to the process for 
the allocation of the Ward Pot 
in Hanover 

Cabinet – 16/1/19 Cllr Jim 
Steinke 

17/1/19 Lesley Dyson Letter sent 4/2/19 apologising for the delay in informing 
the lead petitioner that his application for funding from 
the Ward Pot had been successful. Responsible officer 
requested to review the process to ensure that the 
Council provides a system that enables local groups to 
put forward project ideas, and within which there is a 
clear and effective approach to Ward Members taking 
decisions.  

 

36 6/2/19 Laura Selby 2038 Requesting free travel for 
young carers 

Council – 6/2/19 Cllr Jack 
Scott 

11/2/19 Joanne 
Short/Philippa 
Burdett 

  

37 6/2/19 Javed Khan 135 Requesting a review of the 
number of MOT bays at the 
Taxi Test Centre 

Council – 6/2/19 Cllr Jack 
Scott 

11/2/19 Joanne 
Short/Philippa 
Burdett 

Letter sent 5/6/19 informing of the work undertaken by 
the Licensing Service to minimise any delays in vehicle 
testing, which included informing licensees of their test 
dates well in advance and negotiating extra slots for 
any urgent cases.  

 

38 6/2/19 Graham 
Wroe 

368 Asking “Should Sheffield be 
Carbon Neutral by 2030” 

Council – 6/2/19 Cllr Jack 
Scott 

11/2/19 Joanne 
Short/Philippa 
Burdett 

  

39 4/2/19 Ali Zyahe 14 For Planning Application 
19/00290/FUL – Fish and 
chip shop, 177 Walkley Lane  

City Growth 
Service 

  Emma Gregory Application withdrawn by the applicants. Lead 
petitioner aware of this. 

 

40 14/2/19 Jamia Al 
Furqaan 

53 Objecting to an application for 
a premises licence at Ranet 

Licensing Service 
– 14/2/19 

  Gareth Barrett Application granted by Licensing Sub-Committee 
26/2/19. No contact details for lead petitioner. 
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Retail Ltd., 705 Abbeydale 
Road 

41 28/1/19 Helen Parkin 28 Objecting to Planning 
Application 19/00290/FUL – 
Fish and chip shop, 177 
Walkley Lane 

City Growth 
Service 

  Emma Gregory Application withdrawn by the applicants. Lead 
petitioner aware of this. 

 

42 5/3/19 Women of 
Steel 

96 Requesting the Council to 
acknowledge women’s 
concerns about allowing 
people to change their legal 
sex by self-identification 

Council – 6/3/19 Cllr Olivia 
Blake 

7/3/19 Marilyn 
Fisher/Philippa 
Burdett 

Cllr Blake met with the lead petitioner and Council 
officers on 11th June to discuss the issues raised. No 
further action to be taken. 

 

43 6/3/19 Dr Rebecca 
Atkinson 

857 Requesting that Sheffield be 
made carbon neutral and that 
a citizen’s assembly be held 
to inform climate change 

Council – 6/3/19 Cllr Lewis 
Dagnall 

7/3/19 Joanne 
Short/June 
Henson 

  

44 6/3/19 Ann Bentley 119 Requesting that the footpath 
between Fife Street and 
Jardine Street, Wincobank, 
be brought into the Council’s 
Maintenance Programme 

Council – 6/3/19 Cllr Lewis 
Dagnall 

7/3/19 Joanne 
Short/June 
Henson 

  

45 2/4/19 Kevin Ryan 82 Requesting a memorial for 
Anna Campbell, former 
Sheffield student, who died 
fighting ISIS 

Council – 3/4/19 Cllr Julie 
Dore 

4/4/19 Lisa Hattersley Letter sent 20/5/19 informing that, following 
consideration of the request, including contact with the 
University of Sheffield’s Vice-Chancellor, a memorial 
would not be placed in the City on this occasion.  

 

46 2/4/19 Charlotte 
Mead 

27 Requesting a review of the 
licensing of Sexual 
Entertainment Venues 

Council – 3/4/19 Cllr Lewis 
Dagnall 

4/4/19 Joanne 
Short/Philippa 
Burdett 

Email sent 13/6/19 informing that the issues raised 
would be fed into the consultation process prior to the 
Spearmint Rhino licence renewal application, due to be 
heard in the next few months. 

 

47 3/4/19 Jonny 
Butcher 

82 Requesting selective landlord 
licensing city-wide 

Council – 3/4/19 Cllr Jim 
Steinke 

4/4/19 Lesley Dyson Letter sent 22/5/19, acknowledging the concerns 
regarding bad practice in the private rented sector, and 
informing of the current position in Sheffield, including 
the excellent enforcement and inspection work being 
carried out by the Private Housing Standards Team. 
Lead petitioner informed that, whilst the Council would 
welcome any assistance in the promotion of tenants’ 
rights, there was no evidence at this stage for the need 
to introduce selective landlord licensing city-wide.    

 

           

 


